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Comment

This issue has an international focus and recognises the importance that 
international trends will have in the way we view and respond to Australian 
Fol legislation. I await, with resigned apprehension of few positive out­
comes, the responses to the plethora of reviews into Australian Fol during 
1995 — the Commonwealth review, the Western Australian Commission 
on Government recommendations, and reviews in Queensland and Tas­
mania.

The article on Fol in Japan reminds us that the pressures and necessity 
for access to government information, which include accountability and a 
check on abuse of public and private power, prevail in jurisdictions outside 
of the Westminster arena. The moves towards Fol in Trinidad and Tobago 
are a government’s response to continual press criticism of government 
secrecy.

The latest Annual Report of The Canadian Information Commissioner 
maintains his tradition of administering soft rebukes in whimsical tones 
while emphasising the importance of achieving the goals set by the 
Access to Information Act. An interesting point raised in his report is the 
possible need to link Fol legislation with whistleblowing to combat agency, 
or individual, malpractice. This linkage reinforces the ALRC/ARC recom­
mendations for a Commonwealth Fol Commissioner to offset a number of 
the shortcomings associated with the normal process of agency self-regu­
lation in the field of Fol.

In this issue we also have a case summary of the Victorian AAT decision 
Mildenhall and Department of Premier and Cabinet. One of the issues 
raised by this case is the increasingly important point of what constitutes 
‘information in the possession’ of an agency. In the next issue, Helen 
Townley and I will explore the ramifications of the privatisation of govern­
ment records both directly as a result of privatisation of government 
business agencies and indirectly as a result of outsourcing and decisions 
to allow records to remain in the private sector rather than copies being 
retained in the public sector.

Reading through recent newspaper clippings on Fol from Western 
Australia has brought to my attention the move by private/independent 
school associations to prevent access by the press and consumers to 
secondary school results. I am aware of similar moves in NSW and 
Tasmania and wouldn’t be surprised if this is a nationwide effort to restrict 
the use of Fol to access this type of comparative educational information. 
The West Australian (7 August 1996) reported on moves by the Secondary 
Education Authority to scrap its 1995 policy of publishing tertiary entrance 
examination details that allowed for a comparison between academic 
performance in WA schools. I would be interested in hearing about the 
position in Victoria, South Australia and Queensland.
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